ALABAMA STATE BOARD OF PHARMACY BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES October 11, 2017

President Buddy Bunch called the October 11, 2017, meeting of the Alabama State Board of Pharmacy to order at 9:10 a.m. to conduct necessary business and determined a quorum was present. The following Board members were present:

Buddy R. Bunch
David S. Darby
Donna C. Yeatmar

Donna C. Yeatman Ralph E. Sorrell

Brenda R. Denson

President

Vice President

Treasurer

Member

Member

Other Alabama Board of Pharmacy staff members present were:

James S. Ward, Attorney
Susan P. Alverson, Ph,D., Executive Secretary
Edward R. Braden, Chief Drug Investigator
Cristal O. Anderson, Director of Compliance
Glenn A. Wells, Drug Investigator
Mark Delk, Drug Investigator

Mark Delk, Drug Investigator Scott Daniel, Drug Investigator Todd Brooks, Drug Investigator Peyton Zarzour, Drug Investigator Mark Hebert, Drug Investigator Casey Shaw, Drug Investigator

Rhonda Coker Terry Lawrence Wendy Passmore Kim Pickett

Members of the public present were:

Lee Evans Chris Large Kelton Clinner Shelby Newton

Logan McCall Lucy Mukuha Morgan Frawley

Jon Linna Tammi Foshee Emily Janchus Tracy Davis

Chris Riviere Aaron Beckner Cherry Jackson

Louise Jones

Leanna Barker Hussein Cheikhali Ashley Hudmon Julie Lasseigne

Jim Henry
Chad Madill
Derek Sapone
Ronda Lacey
Kelli Newman
Clemice Hurst
Bassam Esmail
Bruce Harris

Malissa Dancey Becky Sorrell

Kevin Ryan

1. MOTION TO ADOPT AGENDA

President Bunch called for a motion to adopt the agenda. A motion was presented by Mr. Sorrell and seconded by Ms. Yeatman. A vote was taken and the motion passed with aye votes from Mr. Sorrell, Mr. Darby, Dr. Denson, and Ms. Yeatman.

2. PRESENTATIONS

Jon Linna and Emily Janchus of Senior Care Pharmacy gave a presentation requesting remote order entry between its Northport and Birmingham facilities. A motion was made to approve the remote order entry by Mr. Darby and seconded by Ms. Yeatman. A vote was taken and the motion passed with aye votes from Mr. Sorrell, Mr. Darby, Dr. Denson, and Ms. Yeatman.

Chad Madill of Publix Supermarkets gave a presentation requesting to add four new stores to its remote order processing groups. A motion was made to approve the request by Mr. Darby and seconded by Ms. Yeatman. A vote was taken and the motion passed with aye votes from Mr. Sorrell, Mr. Darby, Dr. Denson, and Ms. Yeatman.

Derek Sapone of Janus RX gave a presentation requesting a pharmacy services permit to perform remote order entry for Mountain View Hospital in Gadsden, Alabama. The request was tabled to a later board meeting for Mr. Sapone to provide more information regarding the business structure of Janus RX and its affiliated companies.

3. TREASURER'S REPORT

Treasurer, Donna C. Yeatman, presented the treasurer's report. The Board ended its fiscal year at 99.52 percent of its budgeted income and at 97.6 percent of its expenses. A motion was made to approve the treasurer's report by Dr. Denson and seconded by Mr. Sorrell. A vote was taken and the motion passed with aye votes from Mr. Darby, Dr. Denson, and Mr. Bunch.

4. WELLNESS COMMITTEE REPORT

Mr. Bunch gave the Wellness Committee report in Dr. Garver's absence. There are currently 154 people in the screening program. This number does not include individuals who decline to work with the Wellness Program. There are four pharmacists and two technicians in treatment, and three pharmacists and two technicians who are being held for six months before being presented to the Board. The total number of pharmacy professionals identified and worked with in 2017 is 35: 20 pharmacists, 13 technicians, and two students. The total number of pharmacy health professionals identified during this time period in 2016 was 41. All individuals who are in treatment or in evaluation or undecided are presently out of the workplace and without a license.

Dr. Garver has met personally with all licensees returning to work to sign contracts and explain how monitoring works. All returning licensees have been placed in a caduceus, either pharmacy or health professional. He thanked the Board for letting him serve recovering professionals and the staff for making the process seamless.